TEC Meeting Minutes

March 26,2009
Members Present:   G. Porter,  M. Barduhn,  N. Aumann, B. Buxton, R. Janke,  E. Jampole, V.  Marty, J. Cottone, J O’Callaghan,  J. Bailey, G. Peterson,  E. Gravani, L. Couturier,  E. Byrnes, M. Kelly, K. Mack, C. Benton, E. Kudela, A. Lachance, O. White, M. Prus, H. Steck, D. Farnsworth
The meeting was called to order at 3:03 p.m. by G. Porter

I.  Acceptance of Today’s Agenda

The agenda was accepted. 

II.  Approval of Minutes
The Minutes were approved
III. Old Business
A. Professional Development School:  No Update
B. NCATE:  No Update
C. TEC Bylaws 
Discussion with regard to the updated and amended by-laws was opened by G. Porter with thanks to B. Buxton and J. Governali for their work on the Pro and Con statements on the continuance of the Teacher Education Council.

Provost Prus then set the tone for further discussion by asserting his position that the TEC is a required body necessary to meet the Unit governance requirements established under Standard 6 of the NCATE Standards, as well as his feeling that it is essential that he receive feedback from this body as part of the policy-making/setting process.  Further, he reframed the question under consideration to center on what the role of the TEC should be, cited the Brockport experience as similar to the Cortland structure, and his feeling that even if authority for personnel, resources, etc., is vested in the traditional way there would still be a need for campus-wide discussion of issues and that The TEC fits that need very nicely.

G. Porter then suggested that the best, most efficient way for us to move this issue forward would be to update and amend the current/existing by-laws to reflect the position that the Tec is the policy-recommending unit governance body and asked D. Farnsworth to go over what actions would need to be undertaken in order to make this happen and bring us into compliance with the by-laws.

G. Porter then handed out an action agenda with specific steps to update , amend, and ratify the TEC By-laws.

After lively discussion with positions being put forward both for and against the proposed governance role of the TEC the following action agenda was adopted by consensus.  

ACTION ITEMS:

· The TEC Chair would update the existing TEC By-laws.

· Updated by-laws will be distributed via e-mail to membership for review and comment by April 2, 2008.
· Membership will have the opportunity to submit feedback and comments on the updates until 5pm on April 8, 2008.
· Further updates and amendments based upon submitted feedback will be redistributed by April 13, 2009 and e-voting on ratification of the By-laws will be opened.

· The membership will vote electronically on the amended updated by-laws up to 10pm on April 15, 2009, at which time voting will be closed.
· The results of the e-vote will be tallied by the Teacher Education Coordinator and announced at the April 16, 2009 TEC Meeting.

· If the vote on the updated amended by-laws should fail, the TEC by-laws will revert to the original version. (October, 2004)
IV. NEW BUSINESS: No new business was conducted or introduced.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:25 p.m.

The next scheduled meeting of the TEC is May 7, 2009
Respectfully submitted,

Dennis C. Farnsworth

